## **Inclusion & Pastoral Team Members**

Miss J Jackson - Deputy Head / Special Needs Coordinator (SENDCo) Mrs C Waerea – Horizons Centre Leader and SENDCo

Mrs H Horsman – Behaviour Support Worker
Mr D Neen – Learning Mentor





Lexi and Lelan enjoying their reward time for meeting their targets.





It is important that our children learn about life beyond school. Here, in careers week, Year 3 children came dressed up as what they want to be when they are older. We particularly liked our fitness instructor, putting his classmates through their paces!

Please look at our school website for lots of information about interventions which happen in school, special needs support or how we are trying to look after children's mental health and wellbeing.

Holybrook Primary School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)









## Inclusion Newsletter Summer 2 2022



Minny Menzies, nominated by her mother Diane Menzies
Minny really is a superstar and I'm super proud of how brave she's been.
She has a double curvature of the spine, which is also rotating. She was in a cast from the age of 2 until 4. At age 5, Minny had her first spinal operation to put in growing rods. We've had three rods snap and we are hoping for operation number 11 very soon. She really is an inspiration.

Minny in Year 4 appeared in the 'Roll of Honour' in the Backbone Magazine which is for families of children with spinal issues.

Our school 'offer' has more information about what we do in school.

SEND Local Offer | Holybrook Primary School (holybrookacademy.co.uk)

If you are worried about any aspects of your child's progress, please speak to their class

teacher or Miss Jackson on 01274 611327.



Horizons - Bella is focusing really hard on how to keep herself regulated and bring herself out of the red zone independently. She is throwing herself into all of her learning and making good progress. George has worked well to meet most of his PLP targets and focusing on staying regulated. Harry has met most of his PLP targets in preparation for his move to Oastler's at the end of July. We are super proud of him and wish him the best of luck at his new school.

N – Gracey is now joining in more in group work, showing empathy and she really enjoyed her transition day to reception class.

R – Jack, Harvey and Archie have formed good friendships with their peers and always include others in their activities and play. Jensen independently uses his Zones of Regulation strategies to regulate his emotions and he can now explain how he is feeling and why. George and Oliver S join in discussions, waiting their turn with whole class lessons and now sit beautifully following our carpet rules. Oliver P is more confident when joining in with group and class discussions and has made some strong friendships throughout the year.

Year 1 – Daniel has passed all his phase 2 phonic sounds!

Year 2 – Michael has met all his speech targets and no longer needs help from Caroline, our speech therapist.

Year 3 – Jack has been working with more independence. He has written some brilliant Stone Age topic work.

Year 4 – Harvey's hard work in precision teaching helped him to get 25 out of 25 in his Year 4 times-table check. Kenny has improved his reading score on Accelerated Reader. Year 5 – Millie really enjoyed her linking schools day with Copthorne. She took herself out of her comfort zone to speak to new children. Amelia is now able to swim without floats or a foam noodle.

Year 6 – Our Year 6 pupils performed brilliantly in their SATs tests. They have made amazing progress throughout their time at Holybrook. We are particularly proud of Lexi, Benjamin, Alfie, Hailey and Harvey who have made exceptional progress. Well done everyone!

We want to wish our parents and pupils a fantastic, happy and safe summer holiday!